
25 September 2009 

C I T Y O F 

Sergent Bob Hope 
Officer in Charge 

P O R T P H I L L I P 
ABN 21 762 977 945 

Port Phillip Traffic Management Unit 
Victoria Police 
396 Malvern Road 
Prahran 3181 

Dear Sergent Hope, 

Pier Road, St Kilda 
'No entry' ban - Clarification of the authorised vehicles 

I refer to the on site meeting on Friday, 27 February 2009 attended by 
yourself and a number of your officers, regarding the antisocial behaviour of 
some drivers in Pier Road, St Kilda. 

One of the issues discussed in order to help to resolve these illegal and 
antisocial activities is the enforcement of the 'No entry - Authorised vehicles 
exempt' restriction in Pier Road, west of the access to Sea bath car park. 

The purpose of the installation of the entry ban is to discourage any through 
traffic entering from this end of Pier Road, while not impacting on the 
operation of the existing businesses off Pier Road. 

The City of Port Phillip therefore clarifies that the authorised vehicles that are 
exempt from the existing No entry restriction in Pier Road are: 

- Vehicles of patrons and members of the Royal Melbourne Yacht 
Squadron 

- Service vehicles to St Kilda Pier (Kiosk, Parks Victoria, Ferry etc) 
- Police and emergency vehicles 
- Council service vehicles 
- Any other vehicles that their drivers can satisfy Police with their 

answer about the purpose of being there and the need for driving 
through the 'No entry' sign. 

If you require any further information please contact Stefan Mitrik, Coordinator 
Traffic and Parking Management on 9209 6445. 

Yours faithfully^ 7 , 

STEFAN MITRIK 
Coordinator Traffic and Parking Management 

Cnr Carlisle St & Brighton Rd. 
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